ADVANCE \y108

July 22, 2011
The Honorable Carl Levin

Chairman

Armed Services Committee

United States Senate

228 Russell Building

Washington, DC 20510
Fax: 202-228-0036
The Honorable John McCain

Ranking Member

Armed Services Committee

United States Senate

228 Russell Building

Washington, DC 20510
Fax: 202-228-2862

Dear Chairman Levin and Ranking Member McCain:
Members of the Fleet Reserve Association are concerned about the arbitrary and sizeable cuts to military band funding approved by the House of Representatives in conjunction with the FY 2012 National Defense Authorization and Appropriations bills. The Association maintains a long-standing and strong tradition of support for Sea Services recruiters and notes the significant role of military music with regard to recruiting and retaining personnel to serve in the all volunteer force, and the invaluable morale, community relations and military awareness benefits provided by these units in support of the Armed Forces of the United States. 

Military musicians date from the founding our Nation and military music is also essential to ceremonies ranging from White House and DoD events, to funerals, special occasions, and major national observances. While the individual services manage their respective music programs and establish associated budget requests, it’s impractical to slash 38% from the total funding of military music in 2012 and beyond.

The Association also understands that the combined Navy and Marine Corps music programs were funded at approximately $98 million (or 31%) of the total 2010 DoD military bands budget of $317.4 million for the four Armed Services for that year. 
Budget scrutiny is appropriate for all programs, especially during this challenging period, however, our Nation is at war with extensive and demanding operational commitments throughout the world, and drastically slashing funds for military music programs that are directly related to morale and support for the military is not justified.
Your attention to this issue is appreciated.


Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
JLB:aal
cc:
The Hon. Howard McKeon


The Hon. Adam Smith


The Hon. Juan M. Garcia
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